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March 6, 2025 

Dear Sir or Madam:  

Re:  On-Site Meeting - Rescheduled 

 Thunderbird Municipal Drain 

 Township of East Garafraxa 

 Our Reference No. EG-001 

 

This letter is being circulated to provide an update and outline the next steps for those affected by the Thunderbird 

Municipal Drain. 

An initial meeting for this project was originally scheduled for February 13, but due to poor weather conditions, it was 

postponed. We have now rescheduled the meeting for March 27, 2025, at 4:00 PM.  The meeting will be held in person at 

the Council Chambers at the Township Office (065371 Dufferin County Road 3, Unit 2, East Garafraxa), with a virtual 

attendance option also available for those who prefer to join online. 

If you choose to join virtually or cannot attend in person, please use the Zoom link provided below to register to join the 

meeting virtually. After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the webinar. 

The link to register will also be available on the Township's website under the events calendar, as well as on our website 

where it can be accessed using the instructions below. Please note that registration will be required to join the meeting 

virtually. 

Register in advance for this webinar:   

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_MRdb75_cSGGOgO6vV_YU9g  

The draft watershed plan is also available through our website.  Please use the following instructions for accessing the 

meeting materials. 

1. Visit www.headwayeng.ca   

2. Select ‘Public Engagements’ from the upper right corner. 

3. Find ‘Thunderbird Drain’ and select ‘Read More’. 

4. You will be prompted for a password.  The Password is: EG-001 

This is the initial meeting under the Drainage Act, and its primary purpose is for affected landowners to provide the 

engineer with information concerning the possible drainage works.  You, as an owner of land affected by this municipal 

drainage project, are asked to attend if you have any questions or suggestions concerning the potential work.   

Furthermore, please bring to the meeting any tile maps that you may have for lands within the watershed as indicated on 

the attached plan, or any photo of flooding or drainage issues affecting your property. 

If you have any questions beforehand, please telephone (226) 243 6614. 

Yours truly, 

 

Michel Terzian 

Project Coordinator 

HEADWAY ENGINEERING 

MT/ru 
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